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The Future of SJOVS

The Scandinavian Journal of Optometry and Visual Science is
publishing its 17th volume this year and we are celebrating this
with expanding the editorial board with 10 new members with
scientific expertise within visual science, optometry, ophthal-
mology, orthoptics, vision rehabilitation and psychology:

Barbara Swiatczak, PhD — Post Doctor in Vision Science at
Institute of Molecular and Clinical Ophthalmology, Basel,
Switzerland

Abinaya Priya Venkataraman, PhD — Associate Professor of
Optometry and Vision Sciences at Karolinska Institute,
Sweden

Aiswaryah Radhakrishnan, PhD — Associate Professor of
Optometry at SRM Medical College Hospital & Research
Center, SRM Institute of Science and Technology, India

Signe Krejberg Jeppesen, PhD — Assistant Professor of Op-
tometry at Aarhus University, Denmark

Tony Pansell, PhD — Associate Professor and Senior Lecturer
of Optometry and Visual Sciences at Karolinska Institute
and Optometrist at St. Erik Eye Hospital, Sweden

Sven Jonuscheit, PhD — Senior Lecturer in Vision Sciences at
Glasgow Caledonian University, Scotland

Michael Larsen, MD, PhD — Professor of Ophthalmology at
University of Copenhagen, Denmark

Carla Lança, PhD — Assistant Professor of Orthoptics and
Public Health at Instituto Politécnico de Lisboa, Portugal

Inger Berndtsson, PhD — Associate Professor of Special Edu-
cation at University of Gothenburg, Sweden

Richard Wilkie, PhD — Professor of Cognitive Psychology at
University of Leeds, UK

We are excited about working with these accomplished and
enthusiastic eye and vision scientists, and what the future holds
for SJOVS. Meanwhile, Helle K. Falkenberg has served on
the editorial board for a few years and will step down. We
thank her for her services and her valuable contributions to the
journal. For details about the full editorial team please visit:
https://open.lnu.se/index.php/sjovs/about/editorialTeam.
In this issue of SJOVS, you can read about validation of

the Norwegian translation of reading tests suitable for adults
and persons with visual impairment (Nachtnebel & Falkenberg,
2024). The first evaluation of a digital referral system for sup-
porting paediatric optometrists in their decision making to re-
lieve the specialist health services by providing childrenwith an
eye examination and vision correction earlier and more easily
(Horgen et al., 2024). Both these tools are expected to become
very valuable not only to further clinical practice, but also for
research.

References
Horgen, G., Hummelen, M., Strasser, E., Svarverud, E., & Sten, L.-G. B. (2024).
Evaluation of pediatric vision screening and digital referral routines in an interpro-
fessional setting in Norway. Scandinavian Journal of Optometry and Visual Sci-
ence, 17 (1), 1–6. https://doi.org/10.15626/sjovs.v16i2.4083
Nachtnebel, D. A., & Falkenberg, H. K. (2024). Validation of the Norwegian Inter-
national Reading Speed Texts (IReST) in adult readers with normal vision. Scan-
dinavian Journal of Optometry and Visual Science, 17 (1), 1–5. https://doi.org/10.
15626/sjovs.v16i2.4102

We wish all authors and readers a peaceful summer.

Editor-in-Chief Rigmor C. Baraas
Associate Editor Karthikeyan Baskaran
Associate Editor António Filipe Teixeira Macedo

The editors gratefully acknowledge the financial support that SJOVS receives from: Optikerbransjen, and Società Optometrica
Italiana Associazione
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